VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
February 10, 2020


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust and Trustee Stephen Hanse. Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald were absent. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 13, 2020 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from Coxsackie Hose Company #3, inviting the Village Board to a meeting regarding the potential formation of a fire district. 

A letter was received from the American Legion requesting to organize and hold the annual Memorial Day parade. 

A letter was received from the Dept. of Health to Sunset Vista Mobile Home Park, stating that they intend to switch from the Village’s water supply back to a well, and notifying them that if they intend to do so they must pass DOH testing first. 

Invited Guests

Eliza Baxter, from the Coxsackie-Athens National Honor Society, discussed her plans to hold a “Clean-Up the Town” event. She stated that this came about after the National Honor Society decided that they would like to host a community service event. The event will be held on Saturday, April 25th at the Village Building parking lot. They hope to have vendors who will be willing to donate a percentage of their profits to environmental organizations. They would also like to hold a bottle drive and go around the village and pick up garbage along the streets. They will be setting up a committee to plan the details of the event, once the Village Board approves. They will have their own garbage bags and gloves for the event. 

Mayor Evans stated that they could utilize the Village DPW dump truck to throw the collected bags of garbage into after the event. It could be parked in the Village Building parking lot and the crew can bring it to the compactor that following Monday morning. He stated that Ms. Baxter can talk to the Village Clerk regarding the details of the event once everything has been set. 

Eliza Baxter stated that garbage pick-up routes will be mapped out beforehand. 

Mayor Evans stated that they need to be sure that they stay on public property. They cannot go onto private property under any circumstances.  

Trustee Hanse stated that Ms. Baxter could reach out to the Farmer’s Market in order to acquire a list of vendors. 

Trustee Daoust stated that Ms. Baxter may want to check with NYS DOT regarding their rules and regulations about picking up garbage along a state road, such as wearing safety vests etc. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade project is progressing on time and within budget. The headworks building construction has begun, and work is being done on the pump stations as well. Between the end of this year and next spring the project should be completed. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Mary Kramer of 69 Ely Street asking to have her penalties in the amount of $ 97.09 removed from her water/sewer account, due to the fact that she has been in the hospital was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from the American Legion to hold the Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 25, 2020 at 1:00 p.m. was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Eliza Baxter of the C-A National Honor Society to hold a Clean-Up the Town event on April 25, 2020 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve authorizing the Mayor to sign the 2020 Town/Coxsackie Hose Company #3 Fire Contract was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Jeff Haas to hold the annual Coxsackie Earth Day celebration on Saturday, May 23, 2020 from 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. at Riverside Park was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve appointing Robert J. Van Valkenburg, Jr. as Planning Board Chairman was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve sending a letter to Sunset Vista Mobile Home Park owner Charles Izzo advising that we have received no payment for 2019 or 2020 water and sewer services, sand we will shut service off on April 1, 2020 and send letters to the residents advising as such was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from January 1-31, 2020 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 599-653 totaling $60,006.60; Water Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 239-267 totaling $ 55,785.80; Sewer Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 214-244 totaling $ 38,875.91; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 9-13 totaling $ 1,507,248.46; Owl Project Fund Abstract #9, voucher 10 totaling $ 2,050.00 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried.

*Voided General Fund check #19383 dated 1/14/2020 in the amount of $477.64 from abstract #8 due to a duplicate payment to Northern Supply, Inc.

Public Comment Period 
No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk








